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FROM THE PRESIDENT

Judy Janes
U.C. Davis Law Library
(916) 752-3328

It was nice to see so many members attend
the fall business meeting. Thanks again to Marci
Hoffman and Boalt for their hospitality.

Hopefully, by now, you have received your
registration form for the fall workshops to be held
at the Embassy Suites hotel in Walnut Creek, on
November 9. We have tried to keep registration
costs down, setting the fee at $75. The program
appears to have broad appeal--focusing on
communications and technology. Hope to see
you there!

The NOCALL directory should be out
soon. Lee Ryan has been hard at work updating
the database.

Several new ideas were discussed at the
annual meeting:

1. The Bylaws Committee has been asked
by the Board to study the possibility of the
NOCALL Treasurer’s position becoming a 2-year
position. It is felt by Board members, past and
present, that the Treasurer’s job is complex and
takes almost the first year to learn the job,
especially filing tax returns, etc.

2. There was some discussion about
whether NOCALL should have an Awards
committee to recognize members for outstanding
contributions each year.  There was some
discussion about awarding certificates, cash
awards, etc. One member commented on the
benefit to librarians personally and for use in
their employment endeavors. Another shared

experiences about the tradition and morale
booster is provided in their organization. Before
moving forward or dropping the idea, I would like
to know how more of the membership feels.
Please let me know if you think this is an idea
that you would like the Board to pursue.

3. We also discussed the idea for a Vendor
Relations committee. Nora Skrukrud volunteered
to investigate the concept and to check with other
Chapters about how this committee works in
other organizations. Our focus would be on
strengthening working relations with vendors,
rather than the disbursement of individual
complaints. Nora will give us a report on her
findings at the next meeting

4. In July I asked for a volunteer to be
NOCALL’s AALL Liaison. Marci Hoffman has
graciously agreed to accept this appointment for
the remainder of the year. The purpose of the
AALL Liaison is to keep the Chapter informed
about what is doing at Headquarters, to send
Chapter news to the AALL newsletter, and to
arrange for the AALL representative’s visit to us.

5. Several committee chairs attended our
last Board meeting. I've extended an open
invitation to committee chairs, or a
representative, to attend Board meetings, which
usually precede the regular business meetings.
It’s an opportunity for chairs to raise issues for
Board discussion, to consult with the Board, and
to ask the Board for guidance. I hope it will be
possible for committee chairs to regularly attend
Board meetings, if at all possible.

- That’s about it for this time. Please let me
know what NOCALL can do for you.
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"At 5:50 p.m. a client called Washington
Service Bureau requesting a difficult sample
SEC filing. I was faxing it to him by 6:25.”

After exhausting his firm's re-
sources, he still couldn’t locate the
document he needed. That's when
he called me.

The request: Examples of short
forms for Delaware corporation
mergers with a section of the
Delaware Code regarding
dissentor’s rights attached.

The result: A quick search of our in-
house sample data bases turned up
two documents that were right on
point. | called him and faxed one
immediately.

Next time you're looking for sample
SEC filings, call Washington Service
Bureau first and save your valuable
time. Call me toll-free at
(800)955-5219 or (202)508-0600 to
discuss your SEC intelligence
requirements today.

Washington @
Service Washington
Bureatl Service
Catherine Gilliam Bureau
655 15th Street NW Account Executive
N 05
Washington. D
202 508 0600 slhhoence
Fax 202 508 0694 Intelligence,

not just information.
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Chapter News

HIGHLIGHTS OF THE NOCALL EXECUTIVE BOARD
July 28, 1992

The NOCALL Executive Board met at the University of California at Berkeley, Boalt Law
School. Board members present were: Judy Janes, Lee Ryan, Barbara Friedrich, Michael Jones,
Lauri Flynn, Katherine Henderson, and Marci Hoffman. Judy Janes called the meeting to order
at approximately 12:15 p.m.

MEETING HIGHLIGHTS
1. TREASURER’S REPORT

Barbara Friedrich submitted the Quarterly report of the Treasurer for the Fourth Quarter
(March 1, 1992 - May 31,1992). She also submitted the Annual Report of the Treasurer for Fiscal
Year 1991-1992 (June 1, 1991 - May 31, 1992).

NOCALL’s balance at the end of the Fourth Quarter was $24,568.59. The balance at the
beginning of the fiscal year was $12,333,83. NOCALL's income was $50,956.71 and the expenses
were $37,821.95.

The Board discussed the need to hire a consultant to deal with the tax issues and to
complete the tax forms. It was suggested that Michael check with SCALL and AALL headquarters
to see how they handle the tax issues. The Board also discussed the possibility of changing the
Treasurer and Secretary positions to two years.

A MOTION WAS CARRIED to ask the Constitution & Bylaws Committee to research
whether it is wise to propose an amendment to the constitution to change the positions of
Secretary and Treasurer to two years.

A MOTION WAS CARRIED to approve the Treasurer’s Report.

A discussion followed on the need for an audit or a resolution of the books each year. It was
decided that a review of the books is needed and that there is also a need to hire someone
to consult regarding tax issues.

A RESOLUTION WAS PASSED by the Board to rescind the two prior resolutions regarding
an audit of the books. The Board determined that NOCALL never intended to perform a formal
audit, therefore, Resolution No. 1988-7 and Resolution 1990-24 were rescinded.

A MOTION WAS CARRIED to 1) have the Audit & Budget Committee conduct a review
and reconciliation of the books, similar to prior years; and 2) the Treasurer is authorized to explore
retaining professional assistance in preparing and filing the tax forms.
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2. 1992/1993 BUDGET PRESENTATION

The Board discussed and reviewed the proposed 1992/1993 budget.

The Board discussed reducing the registration for the workshop and the institute. Increasing
the cost of the membership list was also discussed and will be looked into. The membership will
be asked if they want their name on the mailing list.

A MOTION WAS CARRIED to accept the proposed budget.

A MOTION WAS CARRIED to present the budget to the membership for approval at the
Fall Business Meeting, a copy of the proposed budget is attached to these minutes.

3. COMMITTEE CHAIRS AND APPOINTMENTS

Judy asked each member of the Board to come up with 3-5 names of members who might
be interested in serving on a committee.

The Board discussed other ways of encouraging participation on committees. The
committees with the most need are Public Relations, Education and Grants. Judy wants to increase
participation in the organization.

4. PUBLIC RELATIONS COMMITTEE

The Board discussed the need for NOCALL to expand its outreach to other organizations,
such as the State Bar, ABA, Legal Assistants, and Legal Administrators. The Public Relations
committee is also responsible for promoting NOCALL. The Board agreed to expand this committee
and also agreed that there should be representation from the Board on this committee.

5. BYLAW AMENDMENT

Judy requested that the Constitution & Bylaws Committee look into the following
amendments:

1) changing the membership duties from the Secretary to the Membership Chair;

2) the quorum requirements for the Business meetings; and

3) changing the number of regular meetings each year from four to three.

6. CALENDAR

The Board discussed the dates and the locations for the 1992/1993 meetings. The Fall Board
and Fall Business Meeting is tentatively scheduled for the week of September 14, 1992. The
proposed location is UC Berkeley. The Fall workshop will be held in November. The January
Business meeting is tentatively scheduled for the week of January 18th. The AALL visit is also
scheduled for this meeting. The Spring Institute is scheduled for March or April. The Spring
meeting is tentatively scheduled for the week of May 11th, most likely on May 13, 1993.
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7. CHAPTER VISIT FROM AALL

The AALL visit will occur at the January Business meeting. Judy proposed the need for a
AALL liaison from NOCALL. The purpose of a AALL liaison is to keep the chapter informed
about what is going on at headquarters, send chapter news to the AALL newsletter, and arrange
for the visit in January. It was the consensus of the Board to appoint someone to this position for
one year.

8. NOCALL LETTERHEAD

Judy requested that Marci send each Board member a supply of letterhead and envelopes.
It should also be the Secretary’s responsibility to check out and maintain the chapter logos.
9. CHAPTER POST OFFICE BOX

Judy requested that Michael send money to the forwarding account at the Post Office Box,
and to increase the budget if necessary.

10.  'WESTPAC GRANT

The Board decided to table the discussion whether to fund a WESTPAC grant and to bring
it up at a Business meeting.

11. OUTSTANDING LAW LIBRARIAN AWARD

The Board deferred a full discussion of establishing such an award until the next general
business meeting in order to solicit feedback from the membership.

At approximately 3:00 p.m., the meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,

Marci Hoffman
1992/1993 NOCALL Secretary
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PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO THE BYLAWS

The following amendments to the Bylaws of the Northern California Association of Law
Libraries will be presented to the membership for approval at the January 1993 business meeting:

Article II. Membership

Section 2. Dues, rights, and privileges.
Section 4. Payment of membership dues.

a. Membership dues are due and payable (on June 1) at the beginning of the
Association year.

b. Members whose dues are not paid by (September 1) the beginning of the second
quarter of the Association year shall be suspended from membership but may be reinstated upon
payment of the full amount of the current year dues.

c. Dues paid by new members who join the Association within the last quarter of the
Association year will be deemed to be paid in full for membership in that quarter as well as
membership for the following Association year.

d. New members, for the purposes of this section, shall mean any person who is
eligible for membership and who has not been a member of the Association at any time during the
three years preceding the current Association year in which they apply for membership.

Material to be added is typed in bold.
Material to be deleted (is typed in parentheses).

THANK YOU TO NOCALL MEMBERS

"Thank you and congratulations" to all NOCALL members and other volunteers from around
the country who helped throw the biggest and best AALL party ever! We meant to thank you all
in the August NOCALL News but forgot to submit the text in time in the midst of writing final
Local Arrangements reports and individual thank you notes to the committee chairs.

By waiting until this issue of NOCALL News, though, we are able to report wonderful news.
The San Francisco meeting exceeded by 162 attendees the previous high registration figure set at
the 1990 Minnesota meeting. We had a total of 2,916 folks in attendance in San Francisco, not far
off the estimate of 3,000 we gave headquarters staff two years ago. For the third year in a row, the
Exhibitor Hall was sold out.

We are truly proud of everyone who made this 85th AALL Annual Meeting such a success.
You were a joy to work with and so professional in your response to our Local Arrangements needs.
You truly set a standard of planning excellence that will be hard to match a future AALL Annual
Meetings. Thank you again for exhibiting the enthusiasm and commitment for which NOCALL
librarians are famous.

Sincerely,

Virginia Kelsh and Joan Howland
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ANOTHER "THANK YOU"

...Every NOCALL member who helped with AALL can be proud for making the Summer
of 1992 in San Francisco a great success. The Boston chapter has a challenge ahead to top this!
Which brings me back to why I am writing.

I appreciated receiving the NOCALL grant for AALL registration. This has been an
unbelievable year professionally and personally, applying for the grant was hard. However, I did
it, and I got it! Thanks NOCALL members one and all

Sincerely,
Georgine J. O’Connor

Make sure your attorneys are always
the first to know.
P Electronic listings of the latest articles appearing in
Yo “ r over 2200 legal, business and trade periodicals
P Targeted to each attorney’s individual practice area or
specific interests

D Sent automatically to the attorney’s terminal...
retrieved easily and quickly on your existing E-Mail

Attorne s' system
B> No searches or online time needed

B> A powerful time-saver and budget-saver!
A revolutionary current awareness tool.

CWINFOCITE

IBC-Information Broadcasting Company, Inc.
2035 N. Lincoln Street, Arlington, VA 22207
For more information or a sample Listbook™ call:

22 800-388-0086 (88

In Virginia: (703)276-8600

Information
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Committee News

AUDIT AND BUDGET COMMITTEE
Jane W. Evans, Chair
The Committee met with Michael Jones, NOCALL Treasurer, on Sept. 10, 1992 to audit the
Treasurer’s accounts for Fiscal Year 1991-1992, which closed on May 31, 1992. The Committee is

satisfied that the accounts are accurate and correct.

GOVERNMENT RELATIONS COMMITTEE

RUTH Nunez-Schaldach, chair

We apologize for last months disjointed column. The federal legislation update was placed
in front of the general GRC information and the state legislation update, when it was transferred
from disks to the newsletter.

We would like to hear if you found useful the items we included in last months mailing: "Be
a Part of The Process" and the "California Journal Roster & Government Guide".

STATE LEGISLATION

It gives me great pleasure to report some GOOD news!

SB 267 (KOPP) PERIODICAL SALES TAX EXEMPTION BILL was signed into law. Chapter 903
will go into effect November 1, 1992.

"Periodical" is defined as a publication that appears at stated intervals at least four times per
year, but not more than sixty times per year, each issue of which contains news or information of
general interest to the public, or some particular organization or group of organizations.

We wish we could say the governor signed this to help libraries. That was not the case. In
his message accompanying the signing of the bill the Governor stated, "These taxes placed California
businesses at a competitive disadvantage with businesses in other states. The measure will help us
keep those businesses in California and retain needed jobs... The bill corrects a situation where
magazine publishers in California were taxed on subscriptions, while out-of-state publishers who used
out-of-state clearing houses avoided the levy."

AB 3692 (CHANDLER) BILL TO PROVIDE FUNDING FOR THE STATE LAW LIBRARY was
also signed. Chapter 1149 went into effect immediately.

The State Library is in contact with the Judicial Council to arrange the amount of money the
Library will be receiving and to schedule payments. The library is currently working on reinstating
some subscriptions. Taking into consideration the State hiring freeze, the law library staff will be
reassembled as best can be arranged. I know we are all anxious to have Muriel, Beth, Esther and
others of the outstanding former law library staff back in their former positions. We’ll keep you
posted.
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Committee News

BARCLAYS, OFFICE OF ADMINISTRATIVE LAW, AND THE CCR

John Smith, Chief Deputy Director, is currently Acting director of OAL. The language in
SB 1280 (the Budget Bill) proposing that funding for OAL be eliminated for 1992-93 was stricken.
OAL received the same funding as last year.

OAL and Barclays are narrowing issues and will hopefully find resolutions out of court. There
is a "positive spirit to settle" among the key players.

FEDERAL LEGISLATION
[Information is current as of 10/5/92]

SUMMARY OF ACTIONS BY THE 102ND CONGRESS, SECOND SESSION

At this writing, Congress is scheduled to adjourn in three days. Of the nine Congressional
measures reported on in this column, two have become law, four died in committee, and three may
yet be forwarded to the President. For the most part, these measures address either the limitation
or facilitation of public access to government information.

PUBLIC LAWS. The measure to provide Congress with a feasibility report re: the establishment
of a Federal Online Products Catalog (FEDLINE) was signed into law in February (Public Law 102-
245). Accessed through the National Technical Information Service (NTIS), Fedline is intended to
strengthen the competitive position of U.S. industry by allowing access to an inventory of federal
research and development data (federal agency information products and services). On 1/9/92, the
President signed into law the High-Performance Computing and Communication Act of 1991 that
earmarked $153 million (of a total $657 million authorization) for establishment of a high-speed
computer network to link government, industry and the education community, known as the
National Research and Education Network (NREN). The National Science Foundation is charged
with development of NREN and with assisting colleges, universities and libraries in connecting with
the network, should they be unable to connect through private sector entities. Senator Gore, author
of NREN legislation, also introduced implementing legislation in late August. Not expected to pass
this session, they will likely to be re-introduced next year.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS. Not passed by Congress was the compromise measure to grant the
Library of Congress the authority to provide some fee-based products/services, S.2748 (Pell).
Negotiated by representatives from LC, the library community and the information industry (and
an improvement over the earlier version, S.1416), the Library of Congress Fund Act of 1992 still
contained provisions problematic to library professionals. At issue was the inclusion of direct and
indirect costs of distribution in calculating fees; the ambiguous criteria for "core" (no cost) and fee-
based materials/services; the potential for fee-based electronic access to LC’s collection.
Negotiations will continue this Fall with new legislation expected next year.

Also not passed (and never expected to be) was H.R. 4426 (Barney) that would in part have
amended the Copyright Act to exempt from copyright protection the volume, page, title and section
numbers used to identify federal/state cases, statutes and regulations regardless of who initially
assigned the identifiers (e.g., it would allow competing publishers and others to reproduce the
identifiers). The measure divided the AALL membership: at issue among members was whether
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Committee News

the passage of H.R. 4426 would jeopardize the viability of the National Reporter System. A similar
measure will likely be introduced in the next Congress.

The Electronic Freedom of Information Improvement Act of 1991, S. 1940 (Leahy), stalled
after its referral to the Senate Judiciary Committee. The measure would have amended the
Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) to include public access to electronic government records and
to mandate that federal agencies publish electronically all information required to be published in
the Federal Register. Another attempt to amend the FOIA, The Improvement of Access (All) Act
of 1991, died in the House Government Operations Committee. H.R. 3459 (Owens) would have
standardized the record format of federal information stored electronically and would have made
such information conveniently available to the public through depository libraries (among other
improvements).

CLIFF HANGERS. Access to electronic data also figures prominently in the three key measures
still alive and receiving eleventh hour attention from Congress. Two of these measures have been
opposed by AALL: S. 1518 (Rockefeller) would permit federal agencies to secure copyrights on
software produced by their employees; H.R. 534 (Davis) would repeal a recreational boat tax and
recover the lost revenues with an access fee to users of the Federal Maritime Commission’s online
Tariff database.

AALL and the larger library community supported the Senate and House versions of
legislation to establish through the Government Printing Office a single account/gateway for
accessing a number of federal databases that contain public information (at no cost to depository
libraries). Reconciliation of the GPO Wide Information Network for Data Online (WINDO) Act
of 1991, H.R. 2772 (Rowe), and the Gateway to Government Act of 1992, S. 2813 (Gore), resulted
in the compromise measure, H.R. 5983, pending on the Senate Calendar on 10/5/92. With two
anonymous holds on the measure, its status is uncertain. The NOCALL Government Relations
Committee has been in contact with certain members of Congress (Northern California
Congressional Representatives, Senators and the Chair of the Senate Committee on Rules and
Administration), urging passage as well.

OMB CIRCULAR A-130. The long-awaited proposed revision of OMB Circular A-130,
Management of Federal Information Resources, was published in 57 Federal Register 18296 (April
29, 1992). While the revision placed less emphasis on the privatization of dissemination of
government information, it excluded electronic information products from the definition of
government publications made available to depository libraries. The library community (including
AALL) forwarded comments/concerns to OMB in August.

To learn the fate of the three measures still pending before Congress, phone the Legislative Status
Office in Washington, D.C. at (202) 225-1772. (This number is also on the one-page Legislative
Guide provided as an insert in the last NOCALL News). Legislative updates are also available on
the AALL Gov-Line, (312) 939-7774.
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QUARTERLY REPORT OF THE TREASURER

FISCAL YEAR 1992-93

June 1, 1992-August 31, 1992

BALANCE, June 1, 1992

INCOME:
AALL Local Arrangements $ 1400.00
Membership Dues 4312.00
Union List Sales 560.00
Newsletter Advertising 330.00
Checking Account Interest 129.42
Miscellaneous 50.00

$ 6781.42

EXPENSES:
Membership Brochures $ 21.43
Membership Mailing Labels 50.97
Membership Postage 64.41
Newsletter Printing 1794.02
Newsletter Postage 551.92
Union List Postage 75.61
Union List Miscellaneous 67.80
Insurance 800.00
Government Relations (CA Journal) 282.47
Secretary of State 5.00
Miscellaneous _113.67

$ 827.30

BALANCE, August 31,

1992

$ 24568.59

$

$

6781.42

3827.30

$ 27522.71
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Committee News

UNION LIST COMMITTEE
Mary Staats, Co-chair

It is time to update the out-of-state, foreign and municipal code section of the Union List.
As you will recall, the Committee produces this section. If you have any additions or deletions,
please send them to Mary Staats, Farella, Braun & Martel, 235 Montgomery Street, 19th Floor, San
Francisco, CA 94104. Fax No. 415-954-4480. Call Mary if you have any questions, 415-954-4451.
Please have your changes in by Friday, November 20, 1992.

Thank you.

NOMINATIONS COMMITTEE

The 1992-93 NOCALL Nominations Committee members are Marian Shostrom,
(chair), Prano Amjadi, Gayle O’Connor, and Donna Williams. The committee will be calling
members who might be interested in running for NOCALL office for the 1993-94 term. The
committee welcomes suggestions from the membership. If you wish to nominate someone, please
fill in the form below:

1993-94 NOCALL OFFICER NOMINATION

Name of Person Nominated

OFFICE  (Circle One)

VICE-PRES./PRESIDENT-ELECT SECRETARYTREASURER

Your Name

Your signature

RETURN THIS FORM TO:  Marian Shostrom
University of San Francisco Law Library
2130 Fulton St.
San Francisco, CA 94117-1080
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ex e pert help

o - /_Legislative

ek spurt help (n) 1. a person or persons with a hi. .

degzee of srl]dll or spec?alized kngwledge who Cang e Resea I'cC h I N Stltute
Cmm—

assist, improve, or contribute to an organization's
success. 2. Advanced Information Management 926 | Street, Suite 806 Sacramento, CA 95814
(AIM) - library personnel specialists who provide
staffing for special, public and academic libraries
and information centers throughout California.

Experienced, cost effective

legislative research and analysis services.
Temporary Personnel ' .

Permanent Personnel All research bases covered to provide you
Contract Personnel : S€ p y

Consultants with authoritative legislative histories on
statutes, administrative regulations, or
constitutional provisions.

Advanced Information Management...
the library personnel experts.

o o A Powertul Aid in confronting ambiguous
Northern California  Southern California

(415) 965-7799 (310) 799-5538 provisions or a lack of case law.

Compare our services and rates.

®
II I Advanced Information
Management (916) 442-7660

LIBRARY UPDATING SERVICE

INVITES YOU TO PUT YOUR LIBRARY
INTO OUR CAPABLE HANDS.

SERVICES INCLUDE:

Filing All Loose-Leafs and Inserting Pocket Parts
Eliminating Misfilings and Controlling Subscriptions
Minor Library Shifts and Complete Reorganizations

Catch-Up Filing Jobs, Inventories and Cataloging

Buying and Selling Used Law Books in Mint Condition

REGULAR AND PERIODIC VISITS - PROFESSIONAL AND RELIABLE SERVICE
SURPRISINGLY LOW RATES!

SERVING SMALL AND LARGE LAW AND TAX LIBRARIES OF PRIVATE FIRMS,
CORPORATIONS AND GOVERNMENT AGENCIES.

(415) 550-9070

CALL TODAY FOR IMMEDIATE RESULTS!
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Association News

AALL PUBLIC RELATIONS PROGRAM GEARS UP

AALL has launched a major public relations effort in 1992-93 in response to the Final
Report of its Special Committee on Public Relations issued in Spring 1992. The Executive
Board established a new volunteer position to spearhead this effort, the Public Relations
Coordinator, and created a new Public Relations Advisory Committee to provide guidance and
support. It also provided a significant budget, perhaps the best indicator of how important they
consider an effective public relations program to be.

While some of the specifics of the program can only be developed in response to
particular needs as they arise, the primary goal is already clear: top inform a variety of
audiences that because of unique education, training, and experience, law librarians are the
professionals best able to provide, or coordinate access to, legal information. Among the
audiences targeted to receive this and many related messages are hiring and funding authorities (
e.g., law firm administrators, law school deans, county law library boards of trustees), library
patrons, non-law librarians and other information professionals, library educators, and students.

To reach these diverse groups, it is necessary to call upon all the resources available to
AALL. And our most important resource by far is the membership itself. Each nd every
member should be a part of AALL’s public relations "team." Headquarters personnel can issue
news releases, develop marketing campaigns, and engage in like-scale activities, but they cannot
personally interact with those in our target audiences as can librarians who encounter them on a
daily basis. These direct contacts are perfect windows of "PR opportunity" if we are prepared to
take advantage of them. One of the major goals of the AALL program will be to provide
information and support to ensure such preparation exists. Brochures, press packets, posters,
informational handouts, exhibit booths, and sample marketing tools are just a few of the ‘tangible
items which will be available to members. Perhaps more important will be the provision of ideas
and practical suggestions which can be turned into successful promotional devices in each and
every law library.

So what does all this mean for you? At the moment, not much. A wide-ranging program
such as envisioned here does not occur overnight. But you will see tangible evidence as the year
progresses, including a monthly column in the AALL Newsletter entitles "PR Potpourri" which
will be filled with tips and suggestions that are "ready for use." And here’s where you can help.
We are looking for public relations successes--be they large, small, or medium-sized--which can
be reported to readers of the column. Sharing your methods in this way might jumpstart
someone into an activity that spreads the word about law librarians and thus ultimately is as
much to your benefit as to theirs.

So be it a bookmark, a clever poster or brochure, a special program, or an article you
wrote, please contact me with news of your PR efforts so that I may share them with our
colleagues. All I need is a brief description and/or an actual sample, if appropriate. I am also
interested in any thoughts or ideas you may have about the AALL Public Relations program
generally. I look forward to hearing from you all.

Frank Houdek, AALL Public Relations Coordinator

Southern Illinois University School of Law Library

Carbondale, IL 62901 (618)453-8788, FAX (618)453-8728
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Association News

ASSOCIATION POLICY ON MAILING LISTS
RELATED TO ELECTIONS

The AALL Executive Board adopted the following resolution on July 5, 1986:
"The use of all Association publications, including those published by the Special
Interest Sections, for the promotion of candidates for election to the Executive
Board, either by reference in an article or by means of paid advertising is
prohibited. Neither shall the membership list of the Association or that of
Special Interest Sections be sold or given to any individual or group or used
by them for the promotion of candidates for election to the Executive Board"
When this policy was adopted, the Council of Chapter Presidents agreed that Chapters
should also abide by it. In order to insure accurate and equal coverage of all candidates for
election, the December Newsletter will feature candidates’ photographs, biographical sketches
and personal statements prior to balloting by the membership.

Serving the Law Library Community

VALERIE Since 1975

BAADH We provide trained and experienced
& ASSOCIATES  Law Librarians

 Library Clerks and Filers

» Catalogers

* Relocation Consultants

415.467.6378 on contract for

* permanent part-time

« permanent full-time
 temporary part-time

« temporary full-time positions

Business Office:

120 Solano Street
Brisbane, CA 94005 in San Francisco and East Bay law libraries.
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Program/Product News

FRIENDS OF LAW LIBRARY OF CONGRESS
LOOKS FOR MEMBERS

A newly revitalized nonprofit organization with the mission of making the Law Library of
Congress’ collections and staff more readily available and accessible to the legal community, The
Friends of the Law Library of Congress is looking for members in the law library community.
They are offering a special membership rate of $35 for law librarians (as opposed to a standard
membership of $100). They are also targeting major law firms, corporations, and institutions in
their membership drive. If you are interested in this organization, you may write to them at
1555 Connecticut Ave., N.W., Suite 200, Washington, D.C. 20036, or call (202) 462-9600.

CALIFORNIA STATE BAR REPORTER NOW AVAILABLE

Attorneys and librarians interested in lawyer discipline can now research disciplinary case
law with the help of the newly-published California State Bar Court Reporter. The Reporter is
the official source for attorney discipline cases decided by the State Bar Court. In addition to
the full text of published opinions of the State Bar Court Review Department, this service also
includes comprehensive headnotes, case summaries, and a detailed index and digest.

For a copy of an information brochure or to order the publication, call (415) 241-2017.
Initial subscribers will receive all published opinions issued through the end of 1992. Cost of a
subscription is $211.58 ($195.00 plus $16.58 tax).

You get more out of a

BNA service.
Because more goes into it.

Budgets are tight. Yet law librarians are lawyer/editors explain what laws and regs
still expected to provide quality information really mean.
services that meet the specific needs of their The exclusive insights and analysis found
firms’ attorneys. in BNA services can make your firm’s

BNA can help. Along with timely, attorneys look good. And that can make
accurate, unbiased, and complete coverage, you look good, too. For more information
BNA provides even greater value through about our full range of information services,
expert analysis. BNA’s experienced call BNA Customer Relations at

1-800-372-1033.

4
£
BNA

The Bureau of National Affairs, Inc.




Membership News

Lee Ryan, Chair

The following is the report of the NOCALL Membership Committee that was submitted at the
NOCALL Fall Business Meeting, Thursday, September 17, 1992

Renewals

The major activity of the committee so far this fiscal year has been handling the 1992/93
membership renewals. Of 421 members from 1991/92, 327 (or about 78 %) have renewed for
this year; 62 active members, 17 associate members, 13 student members and one retired
member have yet to renew their membership. A second reminder went out in late August, and
this seems to be spurring people to send in their renewals. The deadline given in the second
notice is September 25th, after which time I will begin working on the directory.
Finally, I'd like to thank Marci Hoffman and Jean Aronovitz for their help in getting out the first
round of renewal notices.

New Members

Thirteen new members have joined NOCALL this year. Many are students at San Jose
State, so kudos to Paul Lomio, who is teaching the law librarianship course there and has
encouraged his students to join.

Directory

This month I will begin working on the new membership directory. I have put the
membership data on FileMaker, a simple Macintosh DBMS, and this has made manipulating
and sorting the data much easier. I anticipate that it will not take long to put the directory
together, so look for your copy in the mail this fall.

Membership List Sales

This year NOCALL has so far sold its membership once—to the U.C. Berkeley
Extension. Thanks to the new database software, any members who don’t want their names on
the lists we sell can let me know, and I will note that in the database.

Membership of Committee and Volunteer Opportunities

The membership committee currently consists solely of myself as chair (although Jean
Aronovitz, the immediate past chair has provided enough advice and assistance to be considered
a de facto member of the committee).

I would welcome volunteers for such activities as: participating in the proofing, production
and distribution of the directory; assisting with membership mailings; discussing membership
issues, plans and ideas (such as: how should forms be designed; what should the committee
suggest to the Board regarding mailing list sales; what data should be gathered on NOCALL
members; etc.).



Late-Breaking Membership News

Since the above report was submitted, 25 more members have renewed, bringing the total
renewals to 352 and the percentage of renewals to 83.6 %. Thanks to everyone who has sent in

a renewal.

As promised, work has begun on the directory which, if all goes well, should be available
in November. One publisher has expressed some interest in sponsoring the directory, so

NOCALL is following up on that front.

Several NOCALL members have expressed interest in working on membership matters;
other members who are interested are encouraged to call me at (415) 666-2253.

New NOCALL Members
Since the last issue of the newsletter went to press, NOCALL has welcomed 19 new

members. They are:

John W. Adkins, Public Services Librarian
Golden Gate University Law Library

536 Mission Street

San Francisco, CA 94105-2968

Phone: (415) 442-7260

Fax: (415) 512-9395

NOCALL Status: Active; AALL Member? Yes

Keith Blean, Librarian

State Water Resources Control Board

901 "P" Street

P.O. Box 100

Sacramento, CA 95812-0100

Phone: (916) 657-2412

Fax: (916) 653-0428

NOCALL Status: Active; AALL Member? No

Kathleen Daily-Herrman. Director of Library
Services

Waterfall, Economidis, et al.

5210 E. Williams Circle, Suite 800

Tucson, AZ 85701

Phone: (602) 790-5828

Fax: (602) 745-1279

NOCALL Status: Associate; AALL Member?
Yes

Ronald Davis

6327 Purple Hills Drive

San Jose, CA 95119

Phone: (408) 281-8794

NOCALL Status: Student; AALL Member? No

Susan Evard

3192 Bryant Street

Palo Alto, CA 94306

Phone: (415) 856-3002

NOCALL Status: Student; AALL Member? No

Char Marie Flood, Director of Sales and
Marketing

The Information Store

500 Sansome Street, Suite 400

San Francisco, CA 94111

Phone: (415) 433-5500

Fax: (415) 433-0100

NOCALL Status: Associate

AALL Member? No

Gerard Garcia

Tarkington, O’Connor & O'Neill

One Market Plaza

Spear Street Tower, 41st Floor

San Francisco, CA 94105

Phone: (415) 777-5501

Fax: (415) 546-4962

NOCALL Status: Active; AALL Member? No
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Ken Herold, Research Consultant

14600 Drake Road

Box 2323

Guerneville, CA 95446

Phone: (707) 869-2337

NOCALL Status: Active; AALL Member? No

Tina Hughes Nelson

2530 Wickham Place

Santa Clara, CA 95051

Phone: (408) 247-8938

NOCALL Status: Student; AALL Member? No

Bonnie B. Kehret

1303 Canyon Side

San Ramon, CA 94583
Phone: (510) 830-9015
NOCALL Status: Student

Pamela Klein

49 Ramona Avenue, Apt. 1

San Francisco, CA 94103

Phone: (415) 626-9545

NOCALL Status: Student; AALL Member?
Yes

Sean LaRoque-Doherty, Reference Librarian
Alameda County Law Library

1225 Fallon Street, Room 200

Oakland, CA 94612

Phone: (510) 272-6485

Fax: (510) 763-3753

e-mail/Internet: ACLL@violet.berkeley.edu
NOCALL Status: Active; AALL Member? Yes

June B. Lewek

419 Benton Street

Santa Rosa, CA 95401

Phone: (707) 546-3752

NOCALL Status: Active; AALL Member? No

Joan Lienemann

3245 Cristobal Way

Spring Valley, CA 92077

Phone: (408) 298-5949

NOCALL Status: Student; AALL Member?
No

Natalie Louie, Office Manager

Law Offices of Mattaniah Eytan

555 California Street, Suite 4370

San Francisco, CA 94104

Phone: (415) 399-1000

Fax: (415) 399-1088

NOCALL Status: Associate; AALL Member?
No

Anthony L. McLean

317 South 18th Street

Richmond, CA 94804

Phone: (510) 237-4416

NOCALL Status: Active; AALL Member? No

Jane Metz, Reference Librarian

McCutchen, Doyle, Brown & Enersen

Three Embarcadero Center

San Francisco, CA 94114

Phone: (415) 393-2385

Fax: (415) 393-2286

NOCALL Status: Active; AALL Member? Yes

Gretchen C. Pullen, Library Assistant

Law Library ’

Morrison & Foerster

345 California Street

San Francisco, CA 94104

Phone: (415) 677-7166

NOCALL Status: Student; AALL Member? No

Julie Ann Stoner

2519 Ridge Road

Berkeley, CA 94709

Phone: (510) 845-0171

NOCALL Status: Student; AALL Member? No



Changes for Continuing Members
This newsletter’s "Changes" column again
includes only members who have new
addresses. Many members who have sent in
their renewals have changed or corrected other
information, but because all of these changes
will be reflected in the upcoming directory, they
have been omitted here. If you have trouble
locating a continuing NOCALL member, you
may call me at (415) 666-2253.

Samantha L. Amparan

4005 California Street, Apt. 1

San Francisco, CA 94118

Phone: (415)221-8378

NOCALL Status: Student; AALL Member: Yes

Leslie Campbell, Circulation Librarian

Heafey Law Library

Santa Clara University

Santa Clara, CA 95053-0001

Phone: (408) 554-4027

Fax: (408) 554-5318

NOCALL Status: Student; AALL Member: Yes

Susan Campbell

516 Stanyan Street, #1

San Francisco, CA 94117

Phone: (415) 221-4493

NOCALL Status: Active; AALL Member: Yes

Margaret Durkin

Kronick, Moskovitz, et al.

770 L Street, Suite 1200

Sacramento, CA 95814-3363

Phone: (916) 444-8920

Fax: (916) 444-5615

NOCALL Status: Active; AALL Member: Yes

Velvet Glass, Librarian
McDonough, Holland & Allen
555 Capitol Mall, Suite 950
Sacramento, CA 95814
Phone: (916) 444-3900, x267
Fax: (916) 444-8334

NOCALL Status: Active; AALL Member: Yes

Karen Hawkinson, Catalog Librarian
McCutchen, Doyle, Brown & Enersen

Three Embarcadero Center

San Francisco, CA 94111

Phone: (415) 393-2491

Fax: (415) 393-2286

NOCALL Status: Active; AALL Member: Yes

Ana Marie Hinman

University of Washington

Mercer Hall, Room 319

1105 N.E. Campus Parkway

Seattle, WA 94105

Phone: (206) 545-1574

NOCALL Status: Student; AALL Member: Yes

Marilyn J. Josi, Director

Sonoma County Law Library

Hall of Justice, Room 2135

600 Administration Drive

Santa Rosa, CA 95403-2879

Phone: (707) 527-2668

NOCALL Status: Active; AALL Member: Yes

Susan Levinkind

439 Bellevue Avenue #2

Oakland, CA 94610

Phone: (510) 836-3510

NOCALL Status: Active; AALL Member: Yes

Emily Matteucci, Librarian

Morrison & Foerster

755 Page Mill Road

Palo Alto, CA 94304-1018

Phone: (415) 813-5945

Fax: (415) 494-0792

NOCALL Status: Active; AALL Member: Yes
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Georgine J. O’Connor, Librarian
O’Melveny & Myers

275 Battery Street, 26th Floor
San Francisco, CA 94111-3305
Phone: (415) 984-8761

Fax: (415) 984-8701

NOCALL Status: Active; AALL Member:

Ginette Polak

38 Fairlawn Drive
Berkeley, CA 94708
Phone: (510) 841-5582

NOCALL Status: Active; AALL Member:

Saundra Kae Rubel, Client Services
Representative

Amicus Information Services / Trial Line
5900 Hollis Street, Suite R-2

Emeryville, CA 94608

Phone: (510) 601-8700

NOCALL Status: Active; AALL Member:

Jeanne Shea, Librarian

Hassard, Bonnington, Rogers & Huber
50 Fremont Street, Suite 3400

San Francisco, CA 94105

Phone: (415) 543-8405, x322

Fax: (415) 979-0378

NOCALL Status: Active; AALL Member:

C :
ﬁ‘ ﬁ THORIZED

Legal Information Management
Database Consulting, Training & Software

Yes

Yes

Yes

Yes

Ann DiLoreto m.L.s.

(415) 369-4944 390 Summit Drive
Fax (415) 369-4844 Redwood City, CA 94062

LEGISLATIVE INTENT SERVICE

(916) 666-1917

From Sacramento: 441-7959
Cable: Deadcat

712 Main Street
Woodland, CA 95695

TOP VALUE
LAW BOOKS

WILL NOT BE
UNDERSOLD!

1. Fax us a copy of your
best legitimate bid
1-415-728-7228
2. We will beat it & we
will pay the CA Sales Tax!
3. No payment required
until you receive your
books.
4. We deliver & setup!
5. Terms available.
SATISFACTION
GUARANTEED!
1-800-899-1959
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NOCALL New Member Application

1992/93

To join NOCALL, please clip this form, fill it out, and send it, with a check payable to
NOCALL to:

Michael Jones, Senior Librarian
California Attorney Generals Office
455 Golden Gate Avenue, Room 6248
San Francisco, CA 94102

Membership / Directory Information

First name:

Last name:

Title:
Firm/Organization:
Street Address:

City:
State:

Zip:

Phone:

Fax:

E-mail:

Are you a member of AALL? Yes No

NOCALL occasionally sells its mailing list to organizations related to law librarianship.
Check here if you do not want your name to appear on such a list.

Membership Type / Dues Amount

(Please check one. Categories are defined on the back of this form.)
Active Member (dues: $25.00)
Associate Member (dues: $25.00)
Retired Member (dues: $10.00)
Student Member (dues: $7.50)

Total Enclosed



Searching For SEC Documents?
Now, One Local Call Delivers Them All.

Long distance service bureaus simply can't offer fast document
delivery.

That's why we've made our entire SEC collection available in your
neighborhood.

Now you can order a 10-K, 10-Q or any other SEC document with
one focal phone call, during local hours.

And, since we're close-by, we offer same-day, 2-hour delivery
for less than you're paying for next-day service.

So, when you need a specific document or custom research,
give us a call — a local call. No long distance service bureau
comes close.

San Francisco Info Center, 415/986-1775.

dkcmsuns@ﬂenfers

Another

Information Service
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Placement News

If you are looking for a position, contact Emily Matteucci; Librarian; Morrison & Foerster; 755

Page Mill Rd.; Palo Alto, CA 94304-1018. (415) 813-5945. If you are recruiting for a position,
send a copy of the position description to Emily, and she will send you resumes of those looking
for jobs.

California Department of Corrections
Senior Librarian:
CA State Prison, New Folsom
CA State Prison, Solano
R.J. Donovan Correctional Facility, Rock Mountain, San Diego
Correctional Training Facility, Soledad

Librarian:

CA State Prison, Solano (2 positions)

Sierra Conservation Center, Jamestown

CA State Prison, Corcoran

R.J. Donovan Correctional Facility, Rock Mountain, San Diego (2 positions)

CA State Prison, San Quentin
Library Technical Assistant:

CA State Prison, New Folsom

For information, contact Janice Stuter, Principal Librarian, California Department of

Corrections, Education and Inmate Programs Unit, P.O. Box 942883, Sacramento, CA 94283-
0001 (916) 445-8035.

SAVE ON LAW BOOK

PURCHASES
USED LAW BOOKS

FEDERAL&REGIONALREPORTERS & DIGESTS
STATE & ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS & CODES
LAW ENCYCLOPEDIAS & TREATISES

SINGLE SETS TO FULL LIBRARIES
BOUGHT & SOLD

PROFESSIONAL BOOKS SERVICE

SAN FRANCISCO OFFICE 415788 1979

Software

I Free
for Law Demo

Libraries |N M AGIC

INMAGIC is a regi k of Inmagic Inc., Cambridge MA

Crew-Noble Information Services
323 El Pintado Hts., Danville, CA
(415) 837-1399 FAX (415) 820-9114




